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In this issue:

· League of California Cities Los Angeles Countywide City Managers Meeting
· Congestion Reduction Demonstration Program Completes Workshop
· 11th Annual Diamond Rideshare Awards


	League of California Cities Los Angeles Countywide City Managers Meeting
Today, the Los Angeles County Division of the League of California Cities hosted their annual countywide city managers’ meeting at Quiet Cannon in Montebello.  At the meeting, I mentioned that I would establish an on-going collaborative relationship with all the cities as we deal with our mobility challenges in the region and that I intend to work with transparency with city leaders and their representatives.  I explained that my vision for the agency is to become an employer of choice with dedicated staff, providing good value for the money we receive from the public.  I also discussed goods movement, high speed rail and the impacts from SB 375.  In addition, I explained to them that Measure R is a contract Metro has with the tax payers to deliver projects, which were identified in the language of the measure.
Congestion Reduction Demonstration Program Completes Workshop
On Tuesday evening, Los Angeles City Councilwoman Jan Perry and Metro co-sponsored a successful community meeting and workshop on the Los Angeles County Congestion Reduction Demonstration Program, a $210 million program funded by the USDOT.  The workshop highlighted potential operational improvements along Adams Boulevard, including various design options to improve traffic near the I-110 HOV off-ramp to Adams Boulevard and the option of constructing a new pedestrian plaza across the I-110 freeway just north of Adams Boulevard.  Councilwoman Perry provided opening remarks to approximately 60 community members (which included inter-agency representatives from Expo, LADOT, CRA/LA, Los Angeles City Planning Department, and Supervisor Mark-Ridley Thomas’s office) and encouraged all to engage the consultant team and provide their input into this early stage of the design process.  The relationship between the program’s operational needs and pedestrian connectivity issues were at the forefront of the community’s concerns, and Metro will be holding follow-up workshops over the summer.
11th Annual Diamond Rideshare Awards
Yesterday, Metro Commute Services, Ventura County Transportation Commission and Orange County Transportation Agency hosted the 11th annual Rideshare Diamond Awards at the Millennium Biltmore Hotel in downtown L.A.  The luncheon recognizes Southern California employers who are implementing innovative and successful rideshare programs that encourage employees to “share the ride” to work.  The Corporate Diamond Award for 2009 was awarded to Kaiser Permanente, headquartered in Pasadena, for the health care provider’s highly-effective and committed rideshare program for a 30,000-strong workforce located at 18 facilities throughout Southern California.  In addition to Kaiser Permanente, the top rideshare programs in Los Angeles County included; California State University, Los Angeles; Transamerica Life Insurance Companies; UCLA; Los Angeles World Airports; California Polytechnic State University, Pomona; Walt Disney Co., City of Pasadena; Los Angeles County Employees Retirement Association; Herbalife International; County of Los Angeles; Cedars-Sinai Medical Center; Esterline-Mason Company, and California Institute of Technology.
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